

**The Community Voice of Dove Creek Minutes**  
**Monday, October 5, 2020- 5:30 PM**  
**In-Person, Zoom and Uber Call**

**Roles:** Chair Ellen Warren, Co-Vice Chair Robbie Nelson and Chelsea Garchar, Treasurer Shauna Snyder, Secretary Lindsay Murdock

**Staff:** Ronda Lancaster, Community Coordinator

**Present:** Anita Fernandez, Lindsay Murdock, Cecil Martin, Ellen Warren, and Shauna Snyder. All present joined In-person, Zoom or Uber call.

**Absent:** Chelsea Garchar and Robbie Nelson

**Evaluators:** Mohzdeh Bruss

**Guests:** Eric Stiasny and Rick Gersch

**Agenda Approval:**

**Motion to Accept Agenda:** Shauna Snyder **Second:** Lindsay Murdock

**Minute Approval**

**Motion to accept minutes from September 28, 2020 Motion:** Anita Fernandez **Second:** Shauna

All present voted in favor to accept the minutes from September 21, 2020 with changes.

**Saluting Excellence Program**

Reminder of the upcoming Saluting Excellence was given. The event will be October 8<sup>th</sup> at 4:00 p.m. in front of the courthouse.

**Town Clean-Up How did it go?**

It was reported that the bins were open for a longer period of time than in June. All bins were full with trash and metal. The Town Trustees and staff were working really hard. The second clean-up was very much appreciated. Ronda Lancaster will call Belts Salvage to see what the weight on the metals bin was.

**Economic Development Projects - Thriftstore, Coworking space**

A report was given on the building owned by Mike and Lori Steele. It was felt that the cost to make the building usable was more than TCV would like to undertake. The discussion of a thriftstore went to the fact Main Supply is now providing for a thriftstore in the back of their building. We do not want to compete with local business. One Resident Team brought up the fact that the current business is very disorganized. Another Resident Team said that Main Supply was getting it together.

Ellen Warren discussed that the coworking space would probably work better in the old Wild Coffee space. Ronda Lancaster will check with Greg and Marcie to see what the status of the space is.

### **Bike Tours/Races Summer 2021**

Eric Stiasny and Rick Gersch joined the Resident Team to discuss the possibility of races and/or tours for the coming summer. Eric and Rick both expressed that they were just looking for a community organization that they could work with to get this project going. There was discussion about a triathlon to begin with. This would depend on the river flow. Discussion was held on the different trails and what activities could take place. Rick and Eric will meet between this meeting and the meeting on October 19, 2020 and will come back to the Resident Team with ideas.

### **Adjournment**

**Motion to Adjourn: Lindsay Murdock      Second: Ellen Warren**

All voted in favor.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 7:00 pm